Maternity:MK Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held Tuesday 12th May 2015 at Post Graduate Centre, Milton Keynes University Hopsital NHS Foundation Trust
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	Item
	Minute
	Action

	1.
	Welcome, apologies and introductions 

· Apologies as listed above were noted and accepted by the Chair.

	 

	2.
	Previous Minutes
· Previous minutes approved.

	

	3. 
3.1
	Picker results (30) – small group work and feedback
· The Picker Survey is a maternity survey carried out by the Picker Institute. 
· 307 women were sent questionnaires, a response rate of 38% was received. 

· Toilets and bathrooms not clean-
· Feedback was that the toilets and bathrooms were not clean, so they have now been refitted.
· Not given choice of where to have baby--
· This has been interpreted as not having the choice of a midwifery led unit.

· AW would like to know whether the midwives are offering women a choice of birth at home or in hospital.

· It was raised that women may have interpreted this question as the choice of location in hospital e.g. water birth- this should be fed back to Picker. 
· Issue raised from a parent representative that she was not asked whether she wanted to give birth at home. 

· The Head of Midwifery has brought the Picker Survey to the agenda to see what further improvements could be made.
Team exercise

· Group 1- Not given choice of where to have baby-
· The group looked at why it is not being asked and the barriers to midwives asking the question.

· Discussed how the culture could be changed.
· Discussed whether it could be made an integral part of midwifery preceptorship.
· There may be anxieties and fears from midwives around asking the questions.

· Suggesting some training for midwives for home births.

· There are some midwives who are frightened of caring for women at home, but the on call community midwives provide the home birth service.

· Issue raised that quite often no management plan is written in the notes- 36 weeks  would be the normal time to develop a birth plan- but it should be talked about at booking.

· Some women are too scared to think about the birth so they do not ask.

· Midwives could signpost to the ‘positive birth movement.’
· Issue raised that the birth plan should be completed earlier because it causes some women anxiety if it is not planned.

· Issue raised that some community midwives do not give the choices leaflet to women at booking.
· Suggested action: Arrange additional training for Community Midwives (CMWs) on facilitating home births; Ensure CMWs are giving “Choices” leaflet at booking appointment; consider distributing the Birth Place Decisions booklet (attached) to women to help them to understand their options.
· Group 2- Toilets and bathrooms not clean-
· The bathrooms have been refurbished.

· The issue is that there are a lot of people using the bathrooms per day and there is no ventilation.

· It was queried how often they are cleaned.

· There is a notice on the door that says these are cleaned regularly but if they need cleaning then please ask somebody.

· There should be a cleaning schedule.

· We need to ask the Trust what the cleaning plan is. 
· Suggested action: To feedback to Mary Plummer (MP) and Estates team that toilets need to be cleaned more frequently (e.g. every three hours) due to high use. 
· Group 3- Not all staff introduced themselves-
· Some staff may not introduce themselves but also women may forget.

· Ensure good visibility of name badges.

· Good signage is needed about who is caring for the women on each shift and make sure it is updated.

· Each clinical area could have a photo board with staff names.
· Staff could write their names in the notes as well as signing.

· The current plan was to make sure there is robust communication about staff introducing themselves. 
· We could look into doing a survey to find out which area is worse. 
· Suggested actions:1. Ensure visible name badges. 2. Ensure visibility of signage listing carers on each shift, to include photos. 3. Ensure carers write their names clearly in handheld notes. 4. Develop a service user feedback programme (e.g. survey) to access this issue.
· Group 4- Not involved enough in decisions about care-
· The action is to encourage women to complete birth plan and the midwives to discuss birth plans, but this action is not sufficient.
· For women to feel like they were involved they need to feel like they can communicate with their carers and that they were respected and taken into consideration.

· If the community midwives speak to women throughout and talk about birth plans then women might feel more able to put their thoughts forward during labour.

· It is clear that a lot of midwives are going through page 25 with women.

· Encourage community midwives to talk about choices in birth and make plans and let women know that they can ask questions.

· We need to encourage discussion early on to get women thinking about it.

· Issue raised that birth plans are not read.

· Midwives need to verbalise when they are looking at birth plans.

· The key to finding out whether women are being included is when the care deviates from the birth plan.

· An audit could be undertaken of women’s experiences of being listened to and decision making.

· Women feel that they are told what is going to happen rather than being included in discussions.

· A lot of women do not feel confident enough to challenge the perceived authority and they do not realise that it is an option.

· This relates to relationships, trust and a two way conversation, and when staff are busy the relationship cannot always develop.

· This does not just relate to the midwifery team but the doctors too.

· It is OK to challenge a consultant, but some women feel that they cannot.

· A lot of birth plans mirror what the midwives would do in a normal midwifery led low risk pregnancy.
· Suggested action: Undertake an of women’s experiences of being listened to and supported to make informed decisions, especially when birth, postnatal recovery and baby feeding doesn’t “go as planned”.

· Group 5- More than 5 minutes to answer call button-
· In Milton Keynes women receive one to one care in labour.
· An audit of call bells found that the longest time taken to answer a bell on labour ward was 1 minute.
· On ward 9 the average time was 1 minute 2 seconds.
· The longest time on ward 9 was 6 minutes 11 seconds but the woman felt that it was 3 minutes and she thought that that was acceptable. 
· The average time on ward 10 was 4 minutes.
· The audit found that it came down to the perceptions of the women.
· There is a hospital call bell audit- GM has asked them whether they have an agreed acceptable time and they do not. 
· There is a lot of research into call bells. 
· On a general ward the acceptable time was 5 minutes- they wanted 80% of calls to be answered within 5 minutes. 
· Issue raised by a parent representative that they could not reach the call bell, and that they felt like they could not ring the bell because the midwives were stressed- GM will feedback. 
· Suggested action: To ensure that the volume of the bell on ward 10 is loud enough to be heard by staff and increase volume, if necessary.
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	4.


	Working groups – break-away work: mind-mapping exercise 
	

	5.
	Ongoing issue with partners present at spinal- update from CR

· For quite some time we have had a demand from women who want their partners to be present in theatre during the spinal.

· There is a significant resistance from anaesthetists and the anaesthetic body.
· We recently we had a visit from a woman (NJ) who had made a request for her partner to be present, and NJ generated a petition that has almost 600 signatures.
· From a midwifery perspective there is no reason why partners are not allowed to be present or any evidence that it is appropriate.

· The midwifery team would like to push this forward but are at a loss as to how to go further.

· Support is needed from Maternity:MK and the voices of the women. 
· NJ has done a campaign and has continued to get signatures on the petition.

· NJ was interviewed on 3 Counties radio and there was a representative from the Association of Anaesthetists who supported what she was saying.

· Generally throughout the country this practice is uncommon but Milton Keynes is not the only place.

· It was queried whether the anaesthetists could be asked for a written safety case.
· NJ has logged a formal complaint.
· We know that some women have requested to have their partners in theatre and it has not been facilitated.
· There is now somewhere for partners to wait while spinals are performed.
· If anyone has any ideas on how to take this forward then please let LS or CR know.

· From the Labour Ward Forum meeting GM was asked to develop a survey that looks at women’s experiences of caesarean section-
· GM passed round the survey and asked for comments. 

	

	Date of Committee
	Venue
	Time

	Wednesday 24th September 2014
	Moorlands Children’s Centre (Beanhill)
	12pm

	Tuesday 18th November 2014
	Moorlands Children’s Centre (Beanhill)
	12pm

	Tuesday 27th January 2015
	Daisy Chain Children’s Centre (Bletchley)
	12pm

	Tuesday 17th March 2015
	Rowans Children’s Centre (Fullers Slade)
	12pm

	Wednesday 12th May 2015
	Post Graduate Centre, Milton Keynes Hospital
	12pm

	Thursday 9th July 2015
	Hedgerows Children’s Centre (Netherfield)
	12pm
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